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MINUTES

November 3, 2016

9:30 – 1200 
Lanark County Council Chambers
Refreshments provided by 
Family and Children’s Services of Lanark, Leeds Grenville
The Council provides leadership and coordination to enable optimal development and healthy living for Lanark County children, youth (0 – 18 years of age), and their families. The Council is committed to providing leadership and innovation in the following areas: Service integration, advocacy, planning and evaluation, information sharing, community education and professional development.  

      www.lanarkkids.com    twitter:@lanarkkids   www.facebook.com/lanarkkids 

Welcome:
Present:  Darrell Dean, Lois Dewey, Lori-ann Bond, Stephanie Gray, Donna Davidson, Tammy Kealey Donaldson, Mary Lou White, Sarah Bingham, Emily Cassell, Sue Cavanagh, Erin Lee, Jennifer Miller, Fraser Scantlebury, Kate Hallas, Ramsey Hart, Margaret van Beers, Meghan Lepine, Warren McMeekin, Tanis Cowan, Kara Symbolic, Erin Johnston, Amber MacDonald, Dave Murphy, Diana McDonnell, Jane Torrance, Kevin Clouthier
Regrets:  Jane Hess, Pam Harris, Carole Cardinal, Ulrike Komaksiutiksak, Karen Lomas
Recorder:  Cathy Clarke
Review of Minutes:  The Minutes were approved with the following change:  Page 3, EOYCF should read “There are options for new delivery service…”
Approval of Agenda:  The Agenda was approved with the recommendation from Oct. 6th meeting that the Sharing portion would come at the beginning of the meeting, not the end of the meeting.
Appreciation and Information Sharing:  
Diana – Celebration of Lanark County Mental Health 35’s anniversary, Nov. 4th; 2 new positions have been created– Emergency Room Diversion Case Managers.  Diana will send info to Jane for distribution
· Lois – Recreation Summit Meeting November 10
· Lori- Ann – Social-Emotional training is available for after-school programs
· Stephanie – sending Situation Table Annual Report to Jane for distribution

· Donna – Funding received for Autism programs (IBI and IBA); Expansion of volunteer help for Income tax , now including low income families, as well as low income seniors.  Jane will send Learning Bond info to Donna so volunteers can spread the information
· Tammy – as of Feb. 27 Child Support will not be deducted from OW or ODSP cheques

· Mary Lou – K-8 School to be built in Smiths Falls.  There was a joint submission from County and Catholic Board.  Child care and family support will be available on-site
· Sarah – Restorative Justice Week – Nov. 20 – 27- events planned at Notre Dame and Arklan schools in Carleton Place

· Emily - will be sending out survey on-line for Planning Table members and clients, seeking feedback for OEYCFC
· Sue Cavanagh – Linda Lalonde retiring after 30 plus years, and will be advertising for receptionist position.

· Erin Lee – Nov. 6 Women’s Fair – Will be partnering with Rotary Club, who will eventually be taking over this event; Nov. 16 – Youth Conference “See It, Name It, Change It” leading by example; Nov. 20 – Transgender Day of Remembrance; Nov. 25 – Violet Femmes; Jan. 1 – Polar Plunge

· Jennifer – reported seeing Mona Wynn in Edmonton recently

· Kate – 211 resource update – make sure you are up to date
· Ramsay – Fall campaign for fund raising underway; Forum for good food in schools (with Food Core) at end of Feb/1st  of March at Gallipeau Centre, Smiths Falls

· Margaret – Kids Inclusive is the new name for CDC at Hotel Dieu - they have a new website, logo etc and offer a  range of services for kids with special needs.

· Warren – Special award for member of 4H Club: “Outstanding Non-Agricultural Award of the Year”; Christmas Light Ceremony Dec. 8

· Tanis - Placements have been found for 6 youth participating in new skills link program; Nov. 16 – 20 Massive Book Sale in both Perth and Almonte (YAK and MMYC)
Presentation:  Kids Help Line – Jessica Pancoe 
· She is the manager of the Eastern Ontario area

· Serves not just crisis call, but any of interest to client ages 5-20 (hoping to expand to 24)
· Available anywhere in Canada, in both official languages

· Website very popular www.kidshelpphone.ca
· Tel: 1-800- 668- 6868

· Available to any child, youth and Post-secondary helpline has been added

· Bro Talk, Teens Talk, Good 2 Go are specialized gamified apps 
· “Resources All Around Me” links to 211
· Service Evaluation Results showed 85% reduction in stress ; 98% said they would call again;

· This is a charity – funds raised are what fuel this program

Comments:  
· What is the best method of how to support putting it out there?
· Would going out to speak to groups help?
· Bookmarks and other info would be helpful to be included in County mail outs.

· The digital piece is important because that is where kids communicate
· Jane will post some content to lanarkkids
Business Arising:
After School Programming – Jennifer asked for those who are involved in after school programming to get in touch with her.  Many families will be affected if there are UCDSB school closures.  A point of discussion to be considered is “what is an after school program” and what impact will these changes have, how will it affect licensed care. Fraser stated that in his opinion the Planning Table’s role is to be an advocate for after school care.  What is needed is further information, looks at what available, what’s at risk.  Accommodation Review Committee public meeting at PDCI November 16th on possible school closures.  Request to get your info to Jennifer in next two weeks if you do provide after-school programs
New Business:  
Communication Plan 2016/17 – Jane reported that the committee meets 3 or 4 times per year and new members are welcome  This year the goal was to amplify messages to members and a video campaign is being used to help create content.  Jane will send out the list of questions to be answered by ED (or similar) of organization, and if you can take the 2 minute video of the person it would be appreciated.  The power-point showing the engagement funnel will be available on the website
United Way Changes – Fraser reported on some of the changes.  There is a collaboration of partners, Renfrew, Ottawa, Prescott Russell, Lanark and Smiths Falls. Some highlights:
· $65,000 changed 8000 lives.

· 100 % of the money collected stays in Lanark County

· A volunteer committee makes the decisions of how monies are distributed in Lanark County

· Going to a multi-year funding

· Of special interest are After School Programs; Pass It On, Walk a Mile and the Snowsuit Campaign

· Loss of big corporate donators means more money from private sector

· The hiring of persons with disabilities significant AODA advocating for this. 

· No black out times.  Campaigning all year round

Planning for part-time coordination: 
Jane left the room and Kevin asked for discussion on this topic.  The Stewardship Committee will have further discussion and the issue will come back to LCPC
Pupil Accommodation Review/Accomodation Review Process (school closures) UCDSB
Jane made a brief introduction of the topic, and it was seen as a big issue for children, youth and families in rural Lanark County and more time for discussion needed was the discussion.  An invitation to Susan Edwards from UCDSB to attend a future meeting will be issued by Jane.  The Community Issues Working Group will develop an advocacy plan and report back at December meeting
Reports:

Regional Process – Darrell contributed to the Planner Position discussion
Planner Report - Included in agenda package   
Community Issues     Erin and Community Issues Group will meet to discuss the issue of school closures.  Information will be circulated to Planning Table.

Emerging Issues for Discussion:  Dental Health – Jane presented a resolution re this issue.  Request that the first sentence be moved to lower in the document.  Several members mentioned that this issue has been discussed many time, and now it would be timely to sign the resolution, showing the support of the Planning Table.  Jane will amend and distribute for further consideration.
Key Messages:  
· Kids Help Phone has an abundance of resources: http://www.kidshelpphone.ca/teens/home/splash.aspx.

· After-school programming really is an emerging issue, and a much longer time frame is needed to discuss.  If you are providing after-school programming, please contact Jennifer Miller who will be pulling together the various partners to work on a joint presentation in November or December

· There are positive changes at the United Way of Lanark County.. Presentation will be posted to the web site

· School Closures will absolutely have an impact on our children, youth and families, and our LCPC Community Issues Working Group will take the lead on our response.

· The Communication Plan was well done

· Funding for Planner’s Position – the steering committee will investigate options and report back for further discussion

Next Meeting: December 1, 2016. Respectfully submitted:  Cathy Clarke
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